

JOURNAL ADS AT \$115,000 MARK

"OUTSIDE ADS ARE KEY TO SUCCESS" - Safdeye

In a privately circulated newsletter to committee members and Journal workers, Ellis Safdeye, Journal Drive Chairman, announced that the "ads in" figure stands at \$115,000, just about the two-thirds mark towards the goal of \$172,000.

"While this is very encouraging,"
Mr. Sawdeye said, "let us not forget
that the first \$100,000 is a great deal
easier to get than the last \$70,000,
and the only way we will make it is
by having more men working, that is,
calling on their suppliers for Journal

At present, there are 65 men listed on the Drive's Honor Roll as Top Producers or Pace Setters (See page 4). This would be sufficient if the Drive's goal was in the \$100,000 range, Co-Chairman Moe Gindi and Eddie Sitt commented, "but we are going for \$172,000, and the only way we are going to make it is by having a lot more men listed as Top Producers and Pace Setters.

The leadership of the Journal Drive, after its most recent analysis-meeing, pinpointed "outside ads," meaning the ads coming from outside the Community, as the area needing most attention, according to Associate Chairman Ossie Harary and Dave Shamah

"Our own Community has always done its share for the Drive and will no doubt be counted on this year as well," they said. Ellis Safdeye heartily agreed with this viewpoint, explaining, "it's the ads that come from outside the Community—our suppli-



At a meeting of Retail Division, in home of Co-Chairman Ossie Harary.

ers, the people we give business to—that will make the difference, the outside ads are the key to success." He closed with an appeal to every Community member to take just a few minutes a day for phoning their suppliers. "It's easy, no one you give business to will say no to you."

Safdeye cited as examples of what can be accomplished by men who apply themselves to the task in a systematic, orderly manner by citing a small group who have turned in \$4,000 worth of ads each. These are Albert Dweck, Bobby Hedaya, Eddie Sitt, Abe S. Sutton, Charles and Dave J. Sutton, Esses Bros. (Pemay), and Gindi Associates.

We questioned them on the secret of their success and in all cases it seems that the underlying factor in their achievement was working on Journal Ads with a serious businesslike attitude. They first prepared a list of their prospects by asking their (Continued on page 8)

In This Issue

	rage
Journal Drive	1
Shaare Zion Elections	2
Mishan Library	2
Mrs. Shprentz Retires	
Building Drive	3
Children's Health News	4
Visit with D.A.	5
Principal's Report	5
More Journal Pictures	7
Spotlight on People	8

Plus: Sisterhood News, C.C.Y. News, P.T.A. News, Milestones, Beth Torah News, Scout News, YW.I. News, Inquiring Reporter, and other regular features.

Magen David Yeshivah COMMUNITY BULLETIN

50 Avenue P Brooklyn, N. Y. 11204 Telephone: BE 6-5905

SHAARE ZION ELECTIONS ESSES PRESIDENT

The annual elections of officers and Executive Comittee at Shaare Zion saw a slate of veteran Synagogue leaders elected to the top posts. These are:

Joe Esses: President
Abe M. Cohen: 1st Vice Pres.
Isaac Tawil: 2nd Vice Pres.
Isaac Mezrahi: Treasurer
Sonny Laniado: Secretary

The Executive Committee elected to serve with them are:

Irving Asheknazi, Jack M. Benun, Morris Beyda, Joe R. Bibi, Bert Dweck, Joe S. Gindi, Jack Grazi, Joe A. Safdieh, Charles Serouya and David S. Sutton.

In his first address to the congregation as President, Mr. Esses thanked the membership for the confidence and trust they placed in his fellow officers and himself. He also announced that he and his Committee welcome and solicit the suggestions of the membership on any subject pertaining to the Community or the synagogue.

The Committee has been meeting regularly and is in the process of formulating exciting plans for the coming year.

Mr. Esses said that his Committee appreciates all the efforts and work that past Administrations have invested in the expanded Building Expansion Program and he hopes that with the cooperation of the Community the new Youth Building will be completed in the near future.

Mishan Library Expanded

This year the Language Arts curriculum of the Hebrew Department is being enriched by the addition of a Library Program. The goals of this program are threefold: 1) Comprehension; 2) Communication; 3) Appreciation of literature.

Commencing with the fourth grade, the classes as a group come into the library once a week, and avid readers come in more frequently, individually. Upon completing a book, the child is tested orally on its contents. The library-teacher keeps a record of each child's reading progress. Marks are issued quarterly for report cards. Awards will be offered at the end of the year and at graduation.

The student derives many benefits from this program. He improves his basic reading skills. He broadens his comprehension of words and ideas. His ability to communicate orally is facilitated. He develops and expresses literary opinions. His concomitant learnings are enriched since most of the library books deal with Jewish history, Midrash and Aggadah, Jewish ethics and ideals, modern Israel, American Jewish life, Jewish heros and heroines.

Having acquired the habit of reading Jewish juvenile literature, it is hoped that the child will develop into an adult who will be a Hebrew reader of our classical literature and of modern Israeli literature. By exposing the student to Hebrew reading for pleasure, we instill in him an attitude of appreciation and reverence for the Hebrew book, as is befitting "the People of the Book."

The Hebrew section of the library also services the members of the Hebrew staff with reference materials and pedagogical aids to assist them in their work.

We are pleased to report that the response from the children, staff, and parents has been a most enthusiastic one.

Mr. Kahn, Acting Principal of the E⁻g-lish Dept. announced that we now have a full-time Librarian for the secular studies department. The new Librarian, Miss Padney, was formerly with the U. of Texas Library. She will work with the teachers to acquaint the pupils on how to use a library, and how to make use of reference books. There is also a circulating library of fine fiction books for the children.

LETTERS TO THE EDITOR

As a member of our Community, and a member of the Sisterhood, I would like to express our Best Wishes to the Building Committee which built such a beautiful building for our Yeshivah High School. This is a dream that has come true to us. I am sure you all know in the morning prayer, it tells us to honor our parents—do good deeds—welcome the stranger—visit the sick—build peace for all mankind. But teaching the Torah will top them all; it is the greatest power for good on earth.

Did any of us have a chance to enter that beautiful building which Magen David Yeshivah is building? Go ahead and take one another, and see, because seeing is believing.

Then, on your way out, stop to our Executive Director, and the Rabbis, and ask them if there is something, anything, you can do. Don't wait for invitations. Open the door and offer to help. Now is the **time** to show your ability. We know you all are capable to give a big hand. The **time** is **now** for each and every one to pitch in. Let us pray that God grant us all Health and Happiness, Amen.

Mrs. Pauline Grazi

Registration Report

By Rabbi Sholom Himmel

Ralph Tawil, Chairman of the Registration Program, urges all prospective parents to complete application forms for the 1971-72 School Year at once.

To date more than seventy applications have been received for our Nursery and Kindergarten classes, and applications are coming in the mail daily.

We presently have three Nursery groups who will be moving up to our Kindergarten. This means there will be a limited number of new children who can be accepted for the Kindergarten.

Similarly, our present enrollment of four Kindergarten groups who will automatically move up to First Grade, limits new admissions to First Grade.

The policy of the Board of Trustees is to service all members of the Community on a first-come-first-served basis, without exceptions. Therefore, if you intend to enroll your child(ren), please call the office at once for an application.

Application forms received after March will be placed on a waiting list.

Your cooperation will assist us in planning an orderly program.

MRS. SHPRENTZ RETIRES

Early in the 1967 school year, when Mrs. Freida Shprentz was appointed Principal of our fast-growing school, the Community Bulletin carried the following, in the DIRECTORS COLUMN:

"Mrs. Shprentz comes to us with a brillant record of achievement..., we think the Yeshivah has moved another giant step forward."

Although she has been with us for only four years, the school advanced more during this comparatively short time than during any period in its history.

The sentiments of the Yeshivah's Executive Committee was artfully captured and recorded in the letter the President, Mr. Sonny Gindi, sent to Mrs. Shprentz on behalf of the Board. It reads:

"I read your letter of resignation of December 10th to our full Executive Committee.

I must tell you, Mrs. Shrpentz, your letter was met with an uproar. Our Board was genuinely distressed over your decision to leave us.

After lengthy discussion we very reluctantly agreed to accept the resignation, and only because we realized that you are determined to leave, and that it would be futile to attempt to dissuade you. We appreciate your postponing your severance to January 31, and naturally wish you to stay to that date.

I know I need not tell you that we value all that you have done to upgrade our school in the four years you have been our Principal.

We also always had the highest regard for the integrity and dignity which you vested into the principalship.

Above all, we deeply appreciate your loyalty and devotion to your pupils, and your sincere regard for their welfare and betterment.

'What is best for the children,' was your only criterion for reaching decisions. We knew it and respected you for it.

The imprint you left on the school, Mrs. Shprentz, shall always be part of its character and personality. We shall always remember you, and we hope you will always think as charitably of us as we do of you."

The P.T.A. conducted a farewell luncheon in honor of Mrs. Shprentz which was attended by the entire teaching staff and by representatives of the Board of Directors.

Building Drive Pledges Reach \$1,000,000

With the work on the new building entering its final phases, the Building Fund needs another \$200,000 in pledges, according to Henry Shalom, Building Committee Chairman.

"This has been the most successful Drive in our Community's history," Shalom said, "and I have no doubt that having come so far, the Community will not let us down."

Further analysis of the Drive's potential revealed that the list of prospects who have not yet pledged has a potential equal, at the least, to the \$200,000 in additional pledges needed, and probably more.

"But," added Sonny Gindi, Yeshivah President, "we must close these up now. The building is almost completed, and all our payments are falling due."

Gindi then asked all Building Drive Volunteers to complete their visits in the coming few weeks, and he especially appealed to those men who haven't pledged yet to call in their pledges to Henry Shalom, or to himself or any of the school's officers, "so that the limited amount of manpower available to us can be used to fullest advantage, without spreading it too thin."

New pledges received during February are:

James S. Sutton & Sons	\$15,000.00
Albert Shalom	5,000.00
Shaare Zion	
Scholarship Fund	9,529,48
Abe Zagha	3,000.00
Harold Ebani &	
Jack Falack	1,800.00
Joseph S. Sutton	1,800.00
Ralph Shamah	1,800.00
Alfred Flug	1,500.00
Jack Berakha	1,000.00
David J. Beyda & Son	1,000.00
Moshe Faham	1,000.00
Albert Grazi	1,000.00
Rabbi Sholom Himmel	1,000.00
Morris Matalon	1,000.00
Dave & Joe Safdieh &	
Nat Shams	1,000.00
Samuel Sasson	1,000.00
Walter Serure	1,000.00

CLASS GIFT TO LIBRARY

The 6th grade of Rabbi Cohen made a unique gift to the David Mishan Library. They persented a complete 8 volume set of "Talmud-Babli" to Mrs. Haber, Hebrew Librarian.

Beautifully inscribed on the front piece is a list of the students' names.

The class had the inspired thought of pooling the prize money they were entitled to get for collecting more than \$300.00 in the "Chinuch Atzmai" donations.

Instead of each child taking a personal gift, they preferred to buy these books *plus*, with money still due them, 3 basketballs, 2 footballs, 2 sets of bats and ballls and a clock they will give at the year's end to the outstanding pupil in the class.

Their thoughtfulness in dividing their prize money into worthwhile items both for the school and for the class's use and enjoyment is to be commended.

Rabbi Greenes, Yeshivah Executive Director, spoke on behalf of the Board of Directors and recalled that Mrs. Shprentz came into the school with the humility and soft-spoken competence of a true leader, and traced all that she accomplished for the school over the years.

The staff and Parents Group each gave Mrs. Shprentz a parting gift.

SISTERHOOD NEWS

MEMBERSHIP TEA

What a marvelous play we saw Tuesday, February 23rd, at the Sisterhood Membership Tea. It was complete with a Sito (Renee Natkin), a Mama (Darrell Cohen), and two marriageable daughters (Robin Rosenthal and Shelli Mansour). Our sides hurt from laughing. We all found Sito reminiscent of someone in our own families.

It was an original play written for us by Roxanne Betesh, Francine Gindi and Pamela Serrur.

The tea table was filled with masterpieces the girls baked themselves and the afternoon went far too fast.

Trina Sultan



A

M

M

C.C.Y. News

SOCIAL

So far the Council of Concerned Youth have been holding successful events which the youth of our Community have been enjoying. We hope to continue these events. With the cooperation and assistance of the youth, we will be able to.

Every other Tuesday night we have different social functions. Among these were the movie, "Barefoot in the Park," ski trip and a Hootenanny. We are planning a game night, and another ski trip. If you wish to join the fun, contact Susan Manopla at DE 6-1179.

BUSINESS

Our employment service is a total success. So far we have placed over twenty-five people. If you need a job or you are an employer and need help, contact Harry Ashkenazie at 998-8633.

SHOW BIZ

The play to be held this year is "Guys and Dolls." Rehearsals are held every Sunday night at Beth Torah and every Thursday night at Magen David. So far—so good!!

Another wonderful thing we have is a tutoring service. If you need a tutor or would like to be one, contact David Harary at CL 8-0426. You can be aided in either Hebrew or English for both elementary school or High School.

BIBLE CLASSES

The Bible classes are now held at 8:00 P.M. Monday nights at Shaare Zion. It is an interesting and worthwhile class. You are cheating yourself of valuable knowledge if you don't attend. Remember, knowledge is a priceless thing.

In the spring, which is not too far away, we will be having picnics, treasure hunts, a talent show and many more activities. If anyone has suggestions for a trip or any event which will be fun or interesting, contact Bonnie Dayan at NI 5-3359. We welcome your calls.

Susan Manopla

DAY CAMP COUNSELORS WANTED

If any qualified person, boy or girl in 10th Grade or/up, is interesting in becoming a counselor in the Magen David Day Camp of Bridley Beach this summer, please call Miss Merrill Ades, 339-5183.

Limited positions are open now. Specialty counselors are needed in: Drama, music, photography, crafts, water sports,

Supervision of the Day Camp will again be by Abe Tawil. athletics, etc.

Here Are The Journal Drive Leaders

TOP PRODUCERS

\$1000,000 and over

	State State State State	Nat, Joe & Izzy Gindi Sonny Haddad Bobby Hedaya Manny Landon Irving & Moe Maleh & Joe Shalom Morris Matalon Ellis A. Safdeye Milton Shalom	1,225 1,250 5,250 1,000 1,100 1,035 2,400 2,425	Raymond & Ed Shweky Eddie Sitt Soundesign Group Abe S. Sutton Alfred J. Sutton David S. Sutton Sutton Records David and Henry R. Tawil Ralph Tawil Ted Tawil (Mayfair)	5,675 2,375 5,050 1,150 1,250 4,175 1,100 1,000
--	-------------------------------	--	--	--	--

PACE - SETTERS \$250.00 and over

Richard Beda		Isaac Hafif \$ Albert Hamway (Kobe, Japan)		Henry Shalom\$ Mosey Shamah	500 750
Joel Cohen Jack Dushey	250 500	Sam Hamway M. Hidary Co	250 600	WOMEN'S DIIVISION	
Ben & Moshe Dweck	300		300 850	Janet Ashear\$	250
Albert S. Dweck Hy Escava	350 700	Jack C. Mamiye Ike Massry	550	Nettie Ashear	668
Mark A. Gindi		Toe & David Safdieh &		Renee Dweck	
Lew Grazi		Nat Shams	450	200 0111101	325
Richard Haddad	250	Edmond S. Sassoon	250	Linda Maleh	,260

Children's Health News

Orthodontia — Preventable?

In the past dental education stressed restorative procedures. But modern methods stress "prevention." In no phase of dentistry is *prevention* more important than in Orthodontia (braces on teeth). The following factors are involved, and often begin in infancy:

1. Thumbsucking or other tongue and finger habits. If stopped before age three, chances are good that malformations will be avoided.

2. Early loss of deciduous (baby) teeth due to decay. In addition to proper chewing, nature intended the baby teeth to hold the spaces for future permanent teeth. If they are lost too soon, the spaces may close and when the permanent teeth try to erupt, they are forced out of line (crooked) or cannot erupt at all. Therefore, it is wiser and cheaper to fill baby teeth as soon as a cavity develops.

3. Mouth-breathing due to enlarged adenoids and tonsils. If uncorrected, this may cause narrow jaws and crowded teeth.

Parents, please do not dismiss baby teeth as unimportant just because they are temporary. Neglect may cause permanent damage.

Sara Weiss, RDH
Dental Hygienist,
N.Y.C. Dept. of Health

HEALTH RECORDS NEEDED

The Board of Health, through the N.Y.C. Board of Education, requires that each child in the school have a medical record of all serious illnesses and/or shots taken from the time of infancy.

Forms have been sent home. These are

Forms have been sent home. These are to be filled out by your physician and returned. If your child did not have such shots and vaccinations, you are to please sign the consent section on the form and the school nurse will see to it that your child receives all the necessary shots for his age. This will be free.

If you have not already taken care of this, please do so immediately. This is required by the City of New York and your failure to follow the rules can lead to your child being dismissed from school for health reasons. Since this rule is for your child's own protection and health, we hope every parent will follow the regulation promptly.

TRIP TO ISRAEL

The third annual Shaare Zion trip to Israel will leave on April 25th for three weeks, including 4 days in London, All inclusive price is \$999. Call Mrs. Vicki Swed at 951-9211 or Mrs. Margie Ashkenazie at 336-0768 for reservations.

VISIT WITH DISTRICT ATTORNEY

Our Safety Squard, the G.O. Staff, and some star 8th graders were rewarded by a visit to the offices of District Attorney Gold, arranged by Assistant D.A. Helen Washor. The group was led by Rabbi David Fein, the Assistant Principal, and Rabbi Moshe Greenes.

Below we give a brief resume of the visit, written by Sam Beyda, Captain of the Safety Squad:

"When we first came in we were given I.D. cards and were taken by some of Mr. Gold's bodyguards to his office. Mr. Gold talked to us about his political views.

We were then taken to the floor with all police investigation devices. We were first shown the fingerprinting room. They fingerprinted Rabbi Fein. They then showed us how they pick up fingerprints, today and a long time ago. One of the detectives there was the Karate champion; he demonstrated it on some students; he got almost every one down with one hand. We then were shown how police bug phone-calls. They had machines there that could track, record, and even show the number dialed. Then we were treated to milk and cookies (kosher, of course,) compliments of Mr. Gold. In that room some detectives said we could have some fingerprinting sheets. We then went to a room showing the actual pictures of men belonging to many organized crime gangs. Also, there, they gave out real guns which were confiscated from criminals. We then went to a room where an officer showed us actual drugs. He told us how they're recognized, how the user is recognized, and what harm they could do to us. This was the end of our tour. But, we talked with some detectives for about a half an hour. We then had a nice trip back to school. The whole trip consisted of five hours, but it was so interesting it seemed like ten minutes.

"Later everyone who went received a letter from Mr. Gold telling each one how glad he is we came."

Principal's Report

On February 1, I became the Acting Principal of our secular studies department. In the five months I was the Assistant Principal, I was able to make many constructive observations concerning the Yeshivah, and I hope to add beneficial educational and recreational programs to the Magen David repertoire.

To aid students in grades 4 thru 7 to improve their basic mathematical and reading skills, we have initiated a full-time tutoring program. Each group meets two afternoons per week for two one-hour sessions. Our tutoring instructors are: Mrs. C. Jordan, Mrs. Lola Kahn, Mrs. M. Kucine, and Mr. D. Kuritzky. This program went into full operation early in February and is proving to be a significant success.

In addition, we hope to expand General Organization activities so that the student organization will be able to serve as a functional liaison between the faculty and the student body. Under the direction of Mr. H. Millendorf, the newly appointed faculty advisor of the G.O., a Student Court has been organized to enforce Safety Patrol regulations in the halls, stairways, bathrooms, and the school buses.

We have a new librarian, Miss Margaret Padney of Long Island. Miss Padney was a librarian at the University of Texas and will help to improve our already burgeoning library.

An Honor Roll has been organized and students received Honor Certificates at an awards assembly for their December, 1970 report card grades. This Honor Roll should lead to greater academic incentives. Certificates will be awarded after each report card and an Arista Society will be organized after the June, 1971 report cards are issued.

Lloyd Marshall Kahn

Left: D.A. Gold surrounded by Magen David students. In background is Rabbi David Fein, Assistant Principal. Right: A detective of the Rackets Squad with some of our own Con Men.

Inquiring Reporter

By Maida Sutton

Question: What do you think of the idea of having school uniforms:

Rabbi David Bitton: I think it is a very good idea. However, if it is not possible for all to have a uniform, the children should be properly dressed. This influences their attitude towards their learning. For instance, when a child wears sneakers or other clothes suitable for play he feels he is ready for play.

Mrs. Marilyn Beyda — Mother: I think it is a good idea because there are some children who don't have such nice clothes, and there are others who have very expensive clothes. This way no one feels superior or inferior.

Mrs. Nina Tawil — Mother: I do not think it is a good idea. It would discourage the children from feeling free and independent which is so important to them.

Mrs. Esther Sultan — Mother: It is a nice idea. It would make shopping easier, and the clothes would be easier to care for. I have seen from the Brownies and Girl Scouts that it works out well and it helps the children feel part of things.

Marilyn Mizrachi — Student — 6th Grade: I don't like the idea. We should all be able to wear what we want. We want to be different and not look like everybody else.

Debby Cabasso — Student — 8th Grade: I think it is a very good idea because it would stop the competition among the children to dress better than each other.





P. T. A. NEWS

P.T.A. extends congratulations to Mr. Lloyd M. Kahn in his new position as Acting Principal of Secular Studies. He has worked closely with P.T.A. and has been of great assistance to us. The school and students are proud of the new activities being launched by Mr. Kahn, including a beautiful senior yearbook and student Honor Roll.

Our Passover Candy Sale is under way under the leadeship of Nancy Anteby and Jacqueline Escava. We urge your strong cooperation with us on this project. Prizes are being awarded to the children for sales of \$50 and over.

When you've finished the Passover Candy (before you start your diets) save room for the delicious cakes and pastries which can be purchased at our Cake Sale—May 6. Along with the delicious cakes we will have a short play and a "Kebe" (torpedo) making demonstration.

The P.T.A. officers are in the school every Monday morning at 9:30. Anyone who is interested in working with us is more than welcome.

Passover Goodies

The campaign to sell Passover candies and cookies is starting soon. Chairman this year is Nancy Anteby (338-9426) and Jacqueline Escava (645-0955) and Adrienne Hafif (998-5530) are Co-Chairmen. As always, delivery will be one week before Passover. Again, we will give prizes to those children bringing in the most orders and everyone totalling \$50 or more, will receive a gift. Grand prize will be choice of a boy's or girl's bicycle.

Help make this sale the greatest ever by getting all your needs from us.

C.

Ascot Chang Co., Ltd. EXCLUSIVE SHIRTMAKERS

will be in New York soon

at Statler Hilton Hotel April 17th to 30th

Y WILLIAM YU

HONG KONG'S LEADING TAILOR

will be in New York soon

at Statler Hilton Hotel
April 17th to 30th

U. J. A. LUNCHEON

On Wednesday, April 21, the women of our Community are invited to be the guests of Mrs. Alice Shalom at her annual United Jewish Appeal Luncheon. It will be held at the Shaare Zion Congregation at twelve noon. A beautiful seated lunch will be served. We are fortunate to have a special guest-speaker and a skit presented by Young Women for Israel. In the past, Mrs. Shalom's Luncheon has always been a lovely and rewarding event to all who have attended.

This year, Jews throughout the world are being asked to double funds donated last year. It is a necessity if Israel is to survive. With our funds, we aid Israel's schools, hospitals, and the absorption of Israel's newly arriving immigrants by providing housing, education, and training in a craft or profession.

The need is unending. We cannot fail our Jewish brothers now, when we have helped so much in the past.

Joyce Menashe

BETH TORAH NEWS

Beth Torah's inauguration of its Social Club was a smashing success. A record number of people attended and enjoyed cards, music and a delightful supper. Our club facilities include lounge, television, juke box, ping-pong, backgammon and cards. The Social Club plans to meet every Wednesday evening and every other Saturday night. For further details, please call Moe Gindi, ES 6-3800 or Dave Tawil at CL 2-3185.

Many interesting classes are taking place at our synagogue. A drama workshop has been started and a very enthusiastic group is meeting Tuesday evenings and is working with a professional director.

Needlework classes on Monday afternoons are being offered under the direction of Esther Sultan, DE 6-9847. Learn the fascinating art of beaded needlepoint, crewel stitchery, hooked rugs and quickpoint. Classes start March 15th.

On Tuesday evenings we have classes for men and women in sculpture. Learn to sculpt in stone, wood, or clay. Classes are three hour sessions for six weeks. Call Gloria Tawil at CL 3-8668.

Children's art classes are continuing and registration is open for a spring session. A new arts and craft class is being formed for children from ages 5 to 7. Contact Bea Esses at DE 8-6483.

For tennis enthusiasts, we are sponsoring a tennis tournament during May. There will be two classifications and trophies will be awarded to the happy winners. Sign up early with Adele Maleh, CL 2-4920 or Norman Gindi, 375-2163.

Y.W.I. News

The Mod Male Fashion Show presented by Young Women for Israel received a lovely reception. Although it was a snowy, cold February night, the turnout was overwhelming, and so was the atmosphere, which was young, and very IN.

The show, *The Mod Male*, which was put on in play form, was adorably written by Barbara Masry and directed by Adele Levy. It traced man's dress from early cave man, to the "now" dress and its importance in our man's world. We had fabulous furs by Ben Kahn, coiffures by Figaro and Charles of Karizma I, Men's fashions by Neil's, Women's fashions by Odds and Evens, and music and lights by Danny Green of C'est Moi.

Our models were all very mod and our Community really shined that night when represented by Sol Ancona, Morris Beyda, Morris Cohen, Ricky Haddad, Mickey Laniado, Ely Masry, Jack Nasar, Eddie Shamosh, Morris Sutton, Henry Tawil, Ronnie Tawil, Amelia Ancona, Charlotte Cohen, Shirley Sutton, Barbara Tawil, and Rochelle Tawil. They deserve special credit and are good sports as they quick-changed from hippy, to conservative, to unisex, wigs, furs, and purses.

We are very proud of our first function. Our aim was met and we are proud to announce all proceeds will be donated by our group to the United Jewish Appeal. Special thanks to Raquel Dabah, Shielah Haber, and Lenore Mizrachi, chairwomen of the Young Women for Israel, and to Mrs. Burt Chabot for her guidance and inspiration.

On Monday, April 12, we are presenting a children's movie and sing along. We will keep you posted on the time and date.

Joyce Menashe

Boy Scout News

Ten new scouts, ages 11-13, joined our troop this year. Old and new scouts alike have been collecting for scouts in other countries. So far donations have been generous. Some boys collected \$25-to-30. We need more help! When our scouts ring your bell, give generously. Remember the saying "Boy Socuts builds men and reduces juvenile delinquency."

We would also like to congratulate our scoutmaster, Ralph Setton, for earning the second highest scouting award.

Joseph Setton

ED. NOTE: Scoutmaster Ralph Setton was granted the second highest scouting award given to Scout Leaders at ceremonies held the night of Tu B'Shevat. This was in recognition of his nine years of service as a leader during which time he also completed courses in leader's training, outdoor camping, and a boy behavior program.

MORE JOURNAL DRIVE PICTURES



Some random shots taken by Bulletin photographer at various Journal Drive Campaign meetings; sales seminars; and planning sessions.













SPOTLIGHT ON PEOPLE

MRS. GRACE SASSON, COMPILER OF SYRIAN COOKBOOK

"How do you make 'samboosak'? How much 'birgol' do you put in Torpedoes? What is 'tabeeleh'?" It was questions like these, posed over the years, that prompted Mrs. Grace Sasson to put together a recipe book of Syrian menus and dishes. Her first edition sold out and she has now published a newer, revised edition.

Mrs. Sasson enjoys cooking, planning meals, and seeing that her husband and three sons get well-balanced, well-cooked and tastefully presented meals. "I enjoy seeing a man do justice to a dinner and I love to cook because they really enjoy it," she says.

Mrs. Sasson came to the U.S. as a young girl in 1920 and as so many others, attended a special school where she was taught English reading and writing and then went to grammar school. Many Community members will remember her as the daught of Rabbi Selim Ashkenazi who taught at the 64th St. Talmud Torah (Betesh school).

She is married to Mr. Aboud Sasson who although now in retail, was at one time a special pastry maker in Aleppo. However, he found that work physically tiring and, not knowing of all the machines available here to aid in baking, did not pursue it here. However, he still has a sharp eye and keen taste for how things should be made and taught his wife many secrets of good Syrian baking and cooking.

From the time of her marriage, she enjoyed entertaining at home and found herself being asked for recipes over and over again. By the time her sons were grown and one was in the army, she decided to put together a booklet of the most asked-for recipes. From this, the cookbook evolved.

Each recipe is carefully measured and tried before being put in the book. The first book took more than a year to compile but the second book went faster. A copy of this second book was sent to Craig Claiborne of the New York Times. Mrs. Sasson is now working on American desserts and is looking for short cuts to them. In addition to her cooking and baking, she enjoys sewing and being with friends and family. One son is married, one is studying law, and the third is a journalist working in Connecticut.

She has kindly worked out an easy, tasty, non-Syrian dish that's good for a luncheon or dinner.



SUKIYAKI

- 2 lbs. shoulder steak sliced in thin strips
- 2 onions, thinly sliced
- 1 cup celery, chopped
- 2 cups canned sliced mushrooms, drained
- 1 lb. fresh spinach, cut in pieces
- 6 scallions, sliced
- 2 cups canned bean sprouts, drained
- 2 tbl. oil
- 1/4 c. soy sauce
- $\frac{1}{2}$ cup bouillion or 1 Kosher cub or $\frac{1}{2}$ pk. of noodle soup mix (no noodles)
- 1 t. brown sugar
- black pepper to taste

Heat the oil in a large iron skillet. Saute onions for 5 minutes. Add celery, mushrooms, spinach, scallions and bean sprouts and cook over high heat for 5 minutes, stirring frequently. Push vegetables to one side of pan, add beef and fry for 3 minutes. Stir beef and vegetables together. Add bouillion, soy sauce, sugar and pepper and cook for 5 minutes, stirring frequently. Serve immediately, with rice. Serves 4.

ころとうとうとうとうとう Terri-Ann Dress Stores Employment Opening

- STORE MANAGERS
- ASSISTANT MANAGERS
- SALES CLERKS

FULL TIME / PART TIME

Call HENRY TAWIL 868 - 5990

JOURNAL/Continued from page 1

bookkeeper to give them the name and telephone number of every one they give business to, and then made only a few calls a day until the list was completed. Thus, with a minimum of effort, they achieved maximum results.

Milestones

BIRTHS

Mr. and Mrs. Marty Mizrahi - Girl

Mr. and Mrs. Marty Cohen - Boy

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Saka - Boy

Mr. and Mrs. Maxie Assouline - Girl

BAR MITZVAS

Mr. and Mrs. Morris Zetooney - son - Isaac

Mr. and Mrs. Nathan Rudy - son - David Steven

Mr. and Mrs. Amin Adjmi - son - Harry Mr. and Mrs. Eli Safdieh - son - Joseph

Rabbi and Mrs. Shalom Elbaz - son - Jacob

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph S. Jemal - son - Abraham

Mr. and Mrs. Lou Shamie - son - Joseph

Mr. and Mrs. Joe Esses - son - Ezra

WEDDINGS

Rosalie Betesh to Isaac Rudy Rosalind Shamah to Morris A. Cohen Regene Cohen to Joseph Mizrahi Nancy Harary to Jack Beyda Barbara Sultan to Eli Cohen Daisy Goldenberg to Albert Haim Marilyn Cabasso to Abraham Tawil

by Grace Rossabi

253-0087 FREE ESTIMATE 253-0089

EPHRAIM TAWII.

GENERAL CONTRACTORS CORP.

CARPENTRY • WALLPANELS PLUMBING • ELECTRICAL WORK ANY HOME IMPROVEMENT

MANY PLEASED CUSTOMERS WILL BE HAPPY TO RECOMMEND.

ISRAEL

CURACAO

Dear Ladies:

Did you know that Passover this year falls out on Friday night? Why not take advantage and travel?

Fresh Kosher Meals included.

SARAH SANKARY TRAVEL AGENT NI 5 - 2296

CRUISE

CARACAS

APARTMENT FOR RENT

East 1st Street - Avenue V

41/2 Room Walkin Apartment Modern — \$200.00

998 - 6877

APARTMENT FOR RENT AVENUE V and OCEAN PARKWAY

New Kitchen & Bathroom, Laundry Room. Upper 7½ rooms. 3 Bedrooms Rear, Painted Throughout. Plumbing for Dishwasher, Washing Machine and Dryer.

998 - 9575

DOVID GOLDFISCHERS

1234 Avenue U - cor. Homecrest Ave. Brooklyn, N.Y.

בשר כשר למהדרין

Under Supervision of the
Rabbinical Board of Flatbush
FINEST PRIME MEATS AND POULTRY
BAR-B-QUED CHICKENS

We Specialize in Freezer Orders FREE DELIVERY Tel: 376-2058

RENEE

DISCOUNT PRICES
ALL WEATHER COATS
NEW SPRING LINE
Please call 258 - 4000

FIGARO

NEW FASHION HAIRSTYLISTS WITH THE ENGLISH MOTIF

FOR MEN AND WOMEN

544 KINGS HIGHWAY, B'KLYN, N. Y. 11223

Open SundaysTues., Wed., 9 a.m. - 7 p.m. 339 - 9717 Thurs., Fri., 10 a.m. - 9 p.m.

CAMP GA - LI - LA

South Fallsburg, N. Y.

CO-ED

5 - 16

21st SEASON

- · All land and water sports
- Jewish Cultural Programs
- Large Olympic Swimming Pool
- On Echo Lake
- 6 Children per Counsellor
- Boating, Hiking, Forestry, Arts-Crafts, Music

DIRECTORS

Rabbi Eugene Lamm

Mrs. Sara Hamm,
Principal, Yeshivah of
Hudson County

For Information:

1971 - 84th St., Brooklyn, N. Y. HI 9-1148 — 851-7677

Dial-A-Gift Phone Service THE YELLOW DOOR LTD.

Gifts - Decorative Accessories - Jewels Bridal Registry - Free Delivery Service Daily — 11 A. M. to 5:30 P. M. 1411 AVENUE M., BROOKLYN Sallee Bijou 998-7382 Gladys Shabot 675-5360-1-2

We Deliver

DELI — ART

HEBREW NATIONAL KOSHER DELICATESSEN

RESTAURANT — CATERERS 157 WEST 27th STREET New York City

Store Hours:

Mon. thru Thurs.—8:30 a.m. to 6:30 p.m. Friday—8:30 a.m. to Sundown Sunday — By Appointment

RELIABILITY

INDIVIDUALIZED SERVICE

COM-FOR TRAVEL, INC. ABE JOE TAWIL

Suite 217, 19 West 44th Street New York, N.Y. 10036 697-3970 421-8484

IOE'S

Kosher Delicatessen - Restaurant Caterer

Prompt Delivery —
 Catering for All Occasions

545 KINGS HIGHWAY

(At East 4th Street)
DE 6-4040 DE 9-9591

HAROLD'S FOR PRESCRIPTIONS

2272 McDONALD AVENUE

We Deliver

Corner Avenue U

996-4200

PROFESSIONALLY MADE UP

by MARION

"FORMERLY OF BETTY SCHWARTZ"

1319 Avenue P, Brooklyn, N. Y. 11229

By Appointment Only

DEwey 9-7563

FOUR FAMILY HOUSE FOR SALE

Brick, East 8th Street Vicinity Between S & T

Phone DE 9-2850

Boys and Girls — Ages 4-14 Teenage Program — Ages 14-16

HI-LI DAY CAMP

264 Beach 19th Street Far Rockaway, N. Y. FA 7-6500

SPONSORED BY THE

HEBREW INSTITUTE
OF LONG ISLAND
35th YEAR OF
"Day Camping At Its Best"

- Eight Weeks July and August
- Hot Kosher Lunches (Full Course Meals)
 Afternoon Milk—Snacks
- Door to Door Supervised Transportation
- 2 Filtered Swimming Pools Swimming Instructions
- Free Bath Towels Daily
- 7 Fire Proof Spacious Buildings 20 Acres of Land
- Exciting Program of Activities—All Sports
 Sports—Arts & Crafts—Dancing—Dramatics Music Photography Cultural
 Program etc.
- Air-Conditioned Dining Room Auditorium
- Brand New Gymnasium, Fully Equipped
 Air-Conditioned
- Licensed by the Department of Health
- Mature Professionally Trained Staff
- Moderate Rates Include Lunches, Snacks and Transportation

ILLUSTRATED FOLDER ON REQUEST

FOR ALL YOUR INVITATIONS

Call EDDIE SHAMMAH

WEDDINGS - ENGAGEMENTS - SHOWER BAR MITZVAH - SWEET SIXTEEN THANK YOU CARDS

After 7 P.M. Call 339 - 5012

Do you have a push-button phone? CONFERENCE CALLS MADE EASY

Ultra-compact unit allows 3-way calls on existing 2 line telephones. No operator charges, trouble-free, easy operation. \$25 complete covers unit and installation.

Call for demonstration:

STEVE ABADI

645 - 7775

376 - 8803

338 - 9412

GABRIEL HABER

HOME IMPROVEMENTS
Carpentry, Plumbing, Electrical Work, F

1402 AVENUF

INSTALLATION RIPO

DAVID I. SHAMAH EVER-READY TRAVEL

1 EAST 42nd ST. NEW YORK, N. Y. Tel. 697 - 3180

IIM'S & SAL'S MOBIL STATION

DE 9-9407

New Low Gas Prices

1769 McDONALD AVE. (between O & P)

Free Road Service

Free Pickup

The Protectors Are Here.

They have what it takes to help you. Living Insurance from Equitable. And the ability to fit it to your plans... your means...your life. Call today.

EDWARD SHWEKY, C.L.U. RAYMOND SHWEKY, C.L.U.

393 7th AVE. N. Y. C.

tel: 736-8800

The Equitable Life Assurance Soc. of U.S. Home Office: New York, N. Y.

SAL

SKILLED TYPEWRITER MECHANIC REPAIRMAN — ELECTRIC AND MANUAL Evening Calls from 6 P.M. to 9 P.M. Sunday Morning from 9 to 2 P.M.
Tel.: NI 5-8268

KINGS HIGHWAY and 13th STREET

HOUSE FOR SALE Vicinity East 19th — Ave. K

l Family 404100, Det. 1 Car Garage, Center Hall, 6 Bedrooms, Fin. Basement. 220 Wiring, Read Patio, Kingsway Kitchen, Panelled Den.

SARDELL REALTY 1630 Coney Island Ave. (Bk. cor. Ave. M) 253 - 2100

MIDWOOD MANOR

East 8th Street - Ave. I 1 Family Det., Pvt. Drive, 4 Bedrooms, 11/2 Baths, Front and Back Porches.

Asking \$39,990 SARDELL REALTY 1630 Coney Island Ave. (Bk. cor. Ave. M) 253 - 2100

> E FOR RENT h Ave. Vicinity
> for Jewelry, Electronics,

> > WECKY

"RENT A CAR IN MIAMI FROM"

IKE MIZRAHI

Call Collect for Airport Pickup 1-305-757-5508

- New Cars - Low Rates - Free Mileage -

Make Reservations Now

ATLAS RENT A CAR - 160 N.W. 79th St. - Miami, Fla.

Nights: DE 6-8930 Days: MU 4-8020 Why Not Plan Your Winter Vacation Now? "At Your Service"

ZENITH TOURS

— For All Your Vacation and Business Travel Needs — 21 E. 40th STREET

Moe Rahmey

New York City

MARY SWED MIYAZAKI TRAVEL AGENCY

Prince George Hotel 14 East 28th St. N.Y.C. Bus. Phone 679-1080 - Res. 338-8608

BEachview 2-0404 - 0478

BEACHVIEW FLORISTS

"Say it With Flowers" Flowers For All Occasions 6617 BAY PARKWAY Brooklyn, N. Y. At Sea Beach Station

FEDERAL CHANDROS INC.

LICENSED ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS

Industrial — Commercial — Residential 6110 20th Ave., Brooklyn 11204

24 Hour Emergency Service - 871-1043

M. GELB

CL 6-4424

UL 2-5500

375-2722

EZEKIEL H. ALBEG Insurance To Live By

From Cradle to Retirement Baby Endowment - College Education -Family Income - Mortgage Protection -Hospitalization - Major Medical - Income Protection - Business Insurance - Pension Plan - Retirement Income

> "OUR ONLY STORE" MISS PAULINE

> 1478 Coney Island Ave.

Brooklyn, N.Y. 11230

GIRDLES & BRAS AT DISCOUNT

CL 2-7310

Open Sundays Abe Khasky KHASKY GROCERY

Oriental & Domestic Food Products 232-6441

34 Avenue O. — Brooklyn, N. Y. 11204

LIFE - ACCIDENT - HEALTH - ANNUITIES

MAX D. SHEMTOB

General Insurance

2079 E. 7th St., Brooklyn, N. Y. 11223 Tel. 645-4209

Specialist in Business and Professional Pension and Tax Sheltered Plans CALL TODAY FOR **FREE SURVEY**WITH NO OBLIGATIONS

FIRE - AUTO - BURGLARY - CASUALTY

COMMUNITY BULLETIN

Magen David Yeshivah 50 Avenue P, Brooklyn, N. Y. 11204

Non-Profit Org. U. S. POSTAGE

PAID

BROOKLYN, N. Y. Permit No. 5283

Mr. Isaac Goldman 2057 Ocean Parkway Brooklyn, N.Y. 11223

Time Value

Corre